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NORTHAMPTON COUNTY  

REGULAR SESSION 

September 15, 2014 
 

Be It Remembered that the Board of Commissioners of Northampton County met on 

September 15, 2014 with the following present:  Robert Carter, Fannie Greene, Virginia 

Spruill , and Chester Deloatch 

 

Absent: Joseph Barrett 

 

Others Present:  Kimberly Turner, Scott McKellar, and Michelle Nelson 

 

Agenda Work Session:  

 

A 10-minute work session was held to discuss todayôs agenda items. Chairman Carter called 

upon County Manager Kimberly Turner for input. Ms. Turner mentioned that the Closed Session 

G.S. 143-318.11(a)(3)ðTab 7 should be removed from the agenda. The Board had no changes.  

 

Regular Session: 

 

Chairman Carter called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone, and announced when citizens 

could make comments.  

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene delivered the Invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

 

Approval of Regular Session Minutes for September 3, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve the Regular 

Session Minutes for September 3, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Approval of Agenda for September 15, 2014: 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

amended agenda for September 15, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Granville-Vance Home Health Agency Contract, Roanoke Chowan Rehab Inc. Contract, 

Northeastern Carolina Physical Therapy Inc. Contract, and Susan G. Komen Grant 

Contract: 

 

Mr. John White, Acting Health Director, appeared before the Board to request approval of an 

agreement between Granville-Vance Home Health Agency and Northampton County Health 

Departmentôs Home Health Agency for the purpose of providing quality improvement services 

to Granville-Vance while their staff is on medical leave. 

 

Chairman Carter asked Mr. White what is going to happen to the position in Northampton 

County while the personnel will be away at Granville-Vance. Mr. White responded that the 
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Health Department should be covered without any problems, and the staff member will only be 

away one day a week. He doesnôt feel it will negatively affect them at all. 

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if this was just one staff member and not a whole staff. Mr. White 

confirmed that it will be only one employee. 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Chester Deloatch to approve the 

proposed contract between Northampton County Health Department Home Health Agency and 

Granville-Vance Home Health Agency for quality improvement services as presented above with 

an effective date of September 1, 2014.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Mr. White also appeared before the Board to request approval for the agreement between 

Northampton County Health Department Home Health Agency and Roanoke Chowan Rehab, 

Inc. for the purpose of providing physical therapy services to home health patients.  

 

This is a renewal contract that has been amended as to the period of the contract and an increase 

in the rates in comparison to what other counties are paying for the same services. 

 

Commissioner Spruill asked if this contract has been vetted by the Attorney. Mr. White 

confirmed that it has been.  

 

Chairman Carter mentioned that the County Manager has concurred with this decision. 

 

A motion was made by Virginia Spruill and seconded by Fannie Greene that the Board of 

County Commissioners approve the proposed contract between Northampton County Health 

Department Home Health Agency and Roanoke Chowan Rehab for physical therapy services as 

presented above with an effective date of September 1, 2014.  Question Called:  All present 

voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Mr. White also appeared before the Board to request approval for the agreement between 

Northampton County Health Department Home Health Agency and Northeastern Carolina 

Physical Therapy for the purpose of providing physical therapy services to home health patients.  

 

Mr. White mentioned that this is a new contract and this one is needed (in conjunction with the 

Roanoke Chowan Rehab Inc. contract) because the issue is that Roanoke Chowan is very 

dependable for the eastern end of the county. They are based in Ahoskie, and have had a hard 

time getting employees to cover the Henrico/ Vultare area. Northeastern Carolina Physical 

Therapy is based in Roanoke Rapids and in the past the Health Department has had a relationship 

with them and will try to get them to cover the Henrico area. 

 

Vice-Chairwoman Greene asked if this is for people going into residences. Mr. White responded 

yes, and confirmed that this is part of the Home Health Services.  

 

A motion was made by Chester Deloatch and seconded by Fannie Greene to approve the 

agreement between Northeastern Carolina Physical Therapy and Northampton County Health 

Department.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 



-774-2014 

 

Finally, Mr. White appeared before the Board to seek approval for Northampton County Health 

Department to enter into a contract with Susan G. Komen to provide $25,000 in grant funds to 

Northampton County Health Department to implement a community based Breast Cancer 

prevention educational program. These funds will go towards staff salaries, incentives, 

educational materials, meeting and travel expenses.  

 

He is asking the Board for approval in accepting these funds. 

 

A motion was made by Fannie Greene and seconded by Virginia Spruill to enter into a contract 

with Susan G. Komen North Carolina Triangle to the Coast to accept funding for a Breast Cancer 

initiative.  Question Called:  All present voting yes.  Motion carried.  

 

Chairman Carter asked Mr. White the status of the Director position for the Health Department 

(Mr. White is Acting Director). Mr. White stated that the Board of Health asked him to research 

the necessary educational credentials that he could take to qualify him for the Director position. 

Mr. White has begun researching, but has not yet started to take classes.  

 

Commissioner Spruill mentioned that this is an observation that other people may be looking at, 

but it appears that the position is being held open so that he may qualify for it. Mr. White 

responded that it is open to anyone, and they can turn in an application. Commissioner Spruill 

asked if the Health Department had received applications. Mr. White said they havenôt received 

an application for some time now. He said they had one or two at the very start. Commissioner 

Spruill asked who does the advertising for the position. Mr. White responded that the Health 

Department does as well as the Human Resources office. He mentioned that the Board of Health 

decides when a position should be advertised. 

 

Chairman Carter asked if the State gave notice or a time frame on this position. Mr. White 

mentioned that they did not give a time frame. He said the last correspondence they had from the 

State was that if he or anyone else was going to move towards getting the educational 

requirements in place, they had to notify them and as long as they were working towards getting 

the degree requirements, then everything should be OK. 

 

Chairman Carter said he would think it will take about a couple of years before getting the 

degree requirement. Mr. White said they have approved around the State for this to be in 

progress, and this is nothing unique to Northampton County. As of right now, he said they know 

what the Health Department is doing. Mr. Carter asked if the Health Department had referred to 

the County Manager on this. Mr. White said not a whole lot. Mr. Carter noted that she needed to 

be kept abreast of what is going on. He is asking Ms. Turner to get involved and find out about 

this situation.  

 

Chairman Carter also mentioned that the Board wants to make sure that they are covering the 

Stateôs rules and regulations. If the State has said that they will allow Mr. White to work towards 

getting the degree, he thinks the Board needs something in writing that this is going on. 

 

Commissioner Spruill agreed. Vice-Chairwoman Greene mentioned that it wouldnôt hurt to get 

something. She mentioned that she did remember getting a letter one time about this where it 

said there were some things the County needed to do. Mr. White confirmed that they did receive 

a letter shortly after Sue Gay retired, that basically said what Mr. White has reiterated to the 
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Boardðthat the State will work with them as long as he or an applicant was working towards a 

degree.  

 

However, there was a letter that was sent first that mentioned that the County was in violation. 

Mr. White said he got that issue straight, but that was a letter that went to other Counties as well.  

 

Chairman Carter recommended that Mr. White send a copy of the letter to Ms. Turner. He also 

mentioned that the reason he is inquiring about this is because if the State decides to come down 

on Northampton County, they will come down on this Board.  

 

PLEASE SEE SCANNED DOCUMENTS WHICH ARE 

 HEREBY MADE A PART OF THESE MINUTES: 
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